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OFFSHORE RACING DRIVERS ASSOCIATION

Affiliated to the RYA

SECRETARY: Shirley Simpkins
TEL 07803353342   Email: shirley.nellthorpe@gmail.com
April  2012 
Dear Crews.........
Powerboat Racing TORQUAY 4th-6th MAY 2012 – BARCELO IMPERIAL HOTEL TORBAY CLASSIC – Round 1 of NATIONAL CLASSES and the BRITISH CLUB CHAMPIONSHIP (BCC)
As you are all aware, the Power Boat Racing season is now upon us, and this year Clubs are working together to make it a successful season for all.

We have a fabulous event arranged at Torquay, a venue we have been attending for nearly 30 years, where the hospitality will be very good as normal and the support of the Harbour Master, Royal Torbay Yacht Club, Barceló Imperial Hotel and the Local Authorities is excellent.
Our second event this year is to be held in Littlehampton on 23rd & 24th June 2012.  This is part of a much wider event than normal, and we are working closely with the Harbour Authorities to be part of The Waterfront Festival.  The town are planning a traditional fun filled seaside weekend, which will also include the Iron Man Swim (which has over 200 entries to date) up the River on the Saturday, along with RNLI demonstrations, crab fishing for children, and a brewers dray for the adults plus much much more.  Further information regarding this event will follow over the coming weeks.

The event at Torquay this year has added attractions, in that a VIP will be visiting Torbay on Saturday (causing some minor restrictions), there will also be a 400 strong Sea Cadet Parade at 1400 hrs in the Town, which will be followed by a World War II Historical Aircraft fly pass, (we understand this will include a Lancaster Bomber and Spitfire).  Therefore the main road into Torbay will be closed at times. We have been advised that no boat rigs can proceed to Haldon Pier between 11.00 hrs and 16.00 hrs on Saturday 5 May 2012.  If you arrive in Torquay after 11.00 hrs on this day, you will need to proceed to Torquay Coach Park, Lymington Road,  where you will be asked to wait.  The Chief Marshall will release rigs, upon instruction received from the Police.  This will be at or just after 16.00 hrs on Saturday.  
We will be making arrangements where possible, if you arrive at Lymington Road on Saturday, for your boat to be scrutineered there.  We are also asking crews to return Next of Kin forms and Entry forms back Shirley prior to the Race, this will reduce the amount of paperwork you need to at the event and speed up the signing in process.  

Because of the VIP visit, it is important you pay close attention to the Race Instructions, where details of arrival times and parking arrangements are indicated.  To reconfirm, we welcome crews to arrive at the event on Friday 4 May, please note Marathon Rigs will need to park at the Torquay Coach Park located at Lymington Road anyway, which is the same as last year.  All other crews can drop their boats off on Haldon Pier, with cars only on the Top Deck car park.  However no Motor homes, Caravans, or Large Vans can be left on the Top Deck car park on Friday.  Arrangements have been made for crews to use Shedden Hill Car Park, which is near to the Premier Inn Torquay.  This is 1 mile approx from the pit area by road, walking across the Harbour walk way its 0.5 mile.  

To assist with the parking could you please let us know when you will be arriving in Torquay, and what vehicles you will be using this will make the parking arrangements as easy as possible for you all.

An entry form is enclosed or download, can you complete and return to me with 50% of your entry fee prior to attending the event by Friday 27th April 2012 , (Making cheques payable to ORDA). Failure to submit prior to the event will incur a penalty fine of £60.00. I also enclose or download a copy of the Advance Programme, full Race Instructions will be emailed or posted on the ORDA link on Boatmad, and sent to you prior to the event. You should also be receiving a copy of your Racing Rules when you apply for your licence through the RYA, and these need to be brought with you to Race administration when signing in this year.
There are also new Rules that apply to event licences and to those crews who have not entered a race before or have been away from the sport for more than two years. In some cases training is required along with a racing CV.  If you have questions regarding this, please contact me as soon as possible so that arrangements can be made to support you if it is required. 
This year at Torquay we welcome all National Classes, these in include 3B, 3C, OCR, RHIBs and Marathon, as well as entries from V24 and The British CLUB Championship (new for the 2012 season), for which we have received much interest already and welcome more to join in.

On the Friday evening of the event if you can make it, we will be holding at Cocktail Party, which has been sponsored by Barceló Imperial Hotel, ORDA would like to use the opportunity to invite and thank all volunteers, officials who are supporting the event, along with any crews who arrive on Friday. On Saturday evening, we will be holding our traditional Commodores welcome Party at the Royal Torbay Yacht Club for all racing crews, safety crews, officials and helpers for the event, along with family members.  Tickets for the Saturday evening will be £10.00 per person and can be purchased from Race administration, however, an interest on your entry forms will assist us and the Yacht Club for catering purposes.  The Yacht Club are preparing a traditional crews supper, with a choice of Bangers and Mash or Chicken Melt, with a dessert – Cheesecake.  Excellent value (going on the feedback received in respect of last year’s supper).
ORDA is once again running the ORDA Championship series, to be part of this championship you must be an ORDA member to qualify for points.  You can join ORDA at any time by contacting us, also at Race administration at the events.  It was agreed at the AGM that the ORDA Championship for all Classes will consist of the following events, Torquay May, Poole May, Littlehampton June, Folkestone September, Weymouth September, and Lymington September and maybe Cowes.   Marathon Class will be Torquay May, Poole in May and Cowes in August. 
1
Points will be awarded to all boats that cross the start line commencing a race

2
1st place to be awarded 400 points, each subsequent placing reducing by 10%.  At a two-race weekend, a maximum of 400 points over the two races will be awarded in respect of the ORDA Championship.
3
Points to be awarded to each boat, regardless of driver or navigator

4
Points will be awarded to all starters who later retire regardless of distance covered.

5
No points to be awarded for any boat that is disqualified due to technical infringement or not properly completing the race course.

6
All ORDA nominated races are to count towards the boat’s total points for the season

7
If a boat cannot attend a race because they are competing in an International event where there is a conflict of dates, the boat will be awarded points for that heat equal to their average points scored to date, or the next race result of a similar status.

8
In the event of a tie in final points places, reference PB1/2012
This points system offers more opportunities for boats to be in with a chance of  winning up to the last races.  Points will only be awarded at ORDA nominated events during  2012.
ORDA Championship Winners, 1st, 2nd and 3rd in each class will be recognised at the ORDA Dinner Dance January 2013 only if the Crew attends.  The ORDA AGM will take place at 2.00 p.m. on this day and we welcome all to attend.
I have also enclosed with this letter a form to provide us with details of your tow vehicles.  We have to provide a parking plan to the Torbay Council for the top deck car park, as we have said this will consist of Camper Vans after 16.00 hrs on Saturday 5 May 2012, and tow vehicles if they are a car will be able to park from Friday 4 May 2012. No boats are to be parked on the top deck area.  All boats are to be parked on Haldon Pier and directed by the Chief Marshall. 
I think this covers most things you need to know, please be assured that ORDA are working closely with the RYA to ensure our events comply fully with the new rules for 2012, and that we pass this information to you as soon as we are aware of it.  The ORDA updates are made regularly to our link on Boatmad, however, you can contact us at any time should need further information.
I look forward to hearing from you, I have enclosed a stamped address envelope to assist you.

Best Wishes for the 2012 Season

Regards

Shirley Simpkins

ORDA Secretary
